AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 1st day of June, 2015
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman



James E. Presutti, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
 Absent


George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Former Town Supervisor Jane Sager led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the agenda.
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $801,340.29 for vouchers 152138 to 152414.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman         Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

 
6. REPORT FROM DEPARTMENT HEADS 
John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, reported the following:

-  Water Distribution has begun readings for the second quarter.

-  The spring flushing of all hydrants has been completed and the Water Dept.                          

    is now repairing those in need.  

-  Handling the high water bill complaints since the water bills just went out.

-  Water main project will be started later this season and are in the process                                          

   of doing all design work.

-  Finished cleaning out one side of the filter treatment plant.  The manganese                     

   filtration plant is now on-line and operational.
-  The water quality report is complete and posted on the website.

-  Sewer Department - Replaced the pump on Dix Avenue and over the weekend                                  

   a pump went out at the Mid Valley Mall.  We are currently working on that.
 

Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes, reported the following:
For the months of April and May:
- The Town of Newburgh’s paid and unpaid property taxes have been filed in                 

  Orange County.
-  Final payment for the 2015 Town of Newburgh property taxes along with the            
   collector’ settlement was sent to the Commissioner of Finance on May 8th.

-  The 2015 first quarter sewer bond bills were sent out on April 11th and penalty 
   for the late payments were applied on May 11th.

-  Water rate increases for 2015 have been changed in the computer software and

   is reflected on the 2015 first quarter water and sewer bills, which were sent out                    

   May 22nd.  
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      John Venezia, Assessor, reported the following:
-  The grievance period is over and the Assessor office had about twenty filed                     

   grievance cases which is down from last year.  This is due to the open door                        

   policy of our office in which residents can come in to address their grievance             

   concerns themselves or petitioners could go to the next step and file a small                           

   claim and see the judge, not usually a favorable choice.  Between the combination               

   of both options, this is why the number of cases is down.

  
Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, reported the following:
-  Activity for May:  Calls - +6%, Arrests – -11%, Traffic Tickets – Down Slightly,                 

   Motor Vehicle Accidents - +30%, Criminal Investigations – Not in yet but is

   slowing down.

-  Personnel Issues: 1 Supervisor was injured, one Police Officer retired and 

   one Part Time Police Officer took another job.    Five Police Officers were injured 

   recently due to inhaling poisonous chemicals.  There is no timetable as to when                   

   the officers will be back to work.
     
      Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, reported the following:
-  Three of Animal Control’s four Officers attended a two day training session on                

   May 12th and 13th which took place in Guilderland, New York.
-  On May 27th, Animal Control visited five Fostertown School first grade classes  

   teaching them dog safety and proper animal care.
-  On May 9th, Animal Control had a meet and greet event at the shelter to get                

   more attention for the Town’s adoptable pets.
-  Animal Control is hosting a $10.00 rabies shot clinic at Good Will Firehouse on                 

   June 20, 2015 from 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.
-  On August 27th, Animal Control will be holding a spay event with The Animals                 

   Rights Alliance (TARA) at Cronomer Valley Firehouse. 
7.   PILGRIM PIPELINE RESOLUTION:
             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented for the Town Board’s consideration     
a Resolution opposing construction of the Pilgrim Pipeline and its lateral along                       the  current proposed routes through the Town and the Chadwick Lake Reservoir watershed.  This Pilgrim Pipeline could potentially threaten the health, safety, and  welfare of the community and could also decrease the values of homes located                along their routes and in surrounding neighborhoods.
Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie read a letter from New York State Assemblyman                Frank K. Skartados of the 104th District.   Mr. Skartados expressed his concern           regarding the pipeline traveling over many of our water supplies and aquifers; and           a spill in such places would create a significant health hazard and an environmental disaster.   He was equally concerned that our emergency services personnel would require extensive training and additional equipment to handle any emergency caused             by a pipeline spill.  For the reasons stated above, Mr. Skartados agrees with the other fourteen municipalities in the region to ban the Pilgrim Pipeline in Ulster and Orange Counties.
 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution opposing      construction of the Pilgrim Pipeline and its lateral along the current proposed routes through the Town and the Chadwick Lake Reservoir watershed.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.
       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
8.   PRESENTATION: Medical Marijuana Farms:
     ​​
The following two presentations were made to the Town Board:

Hudson Health Extracts, LLC

Hudson Health Extracts Newburgh proposal is to provide the highest quality, pharmaceutical grade medical cannabis for qualifying patients.  The proposed manufacturing facility will be located at 40 Governor Drive (approximately 170,500                    sq. ft. industrial building on approximately 12 acres in Stewart International Airport Business Park).  This growth facility will generate approximately 100 construction                  and 125 permanent jobs with a preference to local residents, veterans and those                    with disabilities.  There will be only five licenses to be granted in NYS with applications being due Friday, June 5, 2015, and decisions expected by August.  Hudson Health Extracts asked for a letter of support from the Town which will demonstrate a strong partnership and backing from the host community.
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Medigro Organics

Medigro Organics is pleased to be under consideration for acceptance as a registered manufacturer of medical marijuana in accordance with New York’s Compassionate                 Care Act.
Co-Founders Cormach Murrihy and James O’Sullivan are investing their own capital              in this venture.  They have committed as much as ten million dollars for the initial           phases    of this enterprise and will reinvest the vast majority of profits to sustain                  and further expand the operations.  Medigro will be located at 1978 Route 300 which          sits in the northeast corner of Orange County at the intersection of Route 287 and 84.  Medigro Organics stated that they would staff their operations (inclusive of fleet and security) with those who live in the surrounding community and  asked for a  letter of support from the Town which will demonstrate a strong partnership and backing from             the host community.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero at 7:52 p.m. to go into recess for an 

      Attorney/Client meeting.   The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene at 7:59 p.m. to end the recess. 

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve Hudson Health Extracts, LLC 

      letter of support.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve Medigro Organics letter of    

support.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the letters of support for Hudson Health Extracts, LLC and Medigro Organics will be ready tomorrow, Tuesday, June 2nd.
9.   ANIMAL CONTROL: Request to Town   


Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 
   
     

approving the acceptance of the bequest for the Town’s Animal Shelter and authorizing its deposit in the appropriate trust account upon receipt, as well as authorizing the Supervisor’s execution of the Receipt, Release and Discharge and Approval of Final Account.  Ms. Esther M. Grannum left a share of her estate which will be approximately $68,600.00.  The Account will be submitted to the Attorney General for approval.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the acceptance of the            bequest for the Town’s Animal Shelter by Ms. Esther M. Grannum.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve authorizing Supervisor Piaquadio to execute the Receipt, Release and Discharge and Approval of Final  Account.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

      VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10.   N.Y.S. RETIREMENT SYSTEM: Approval of Resolution
The Town establishes the following Standard Work Day and Reporting Resolution                      for Elected and Appointed Officials.  Supervisor Gilbert Piaquadio will report the      following to the New York State and Local Retirement System:  Standard Work                   Day: 8 hours a day, Current Term: 1/1/15 – 12/31/15 and Registration Number.     
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MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Standard Work Day                  and Reporting Resolution for Supervisor Gilbert Piaquadio.  The Motion was             seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – abstain.

       Motion approved, 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.
11.   RECREATION: Elimination of Chauffer Position

Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests approval               to eliminate one part time chauffer/driver position.  This effort will help to streamline               the Recreation Department and improve its efficiency.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve eliminating one part time chauffer/driver position.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

 Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

12.   AWARD OF CONTRACTS FOR PAVING TO TOWN PARKING LOTS:


The below prices are based on the 2015 Orange County Non-Highway Paving Contract.

A. Code Compliance Parking Lot

Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to hire Ward Pavements, Inc. from Goshen, N.Y. to pave the Code Compliance parking lot.   This will include: 220 ton @ $76.13 per ton, estimated cost is $16,748.60 and 105 gallons tack @ $7.00 per gallon totaling $735.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Ward Pavements, Inc. from Goshen, N.Y. to pave the Code Compliance parking lot.    The Motion              was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

              VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

       Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
B. Police Department Parking Lot

Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to hire Ward Pavements, Inc. from Goshen, N.Y. to pave the Police Department parking lot.   This will include: 90 ton @ $76.13 per ton, estimated cost is $6,851.70 and 40 gallons tack @ $7.00 per gallon totaling $280.00.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Ward Pavements, Inc. from Goshen, N.Y. to pave the Police Department parking lot.    The Motion            was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman                  

Ruggiero – yes, Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

13.   ZONING: Contract for Sign Law Consultant

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s approval in the hiring of    

       David B. Smith (Planning & Development Advisors) to assist in reviewing of the current 

       proposals and provide additional guidance on specific open items.  The fee for the scope 

of work would be on a per diem basis based on the hourly fee below:



Principal:


$150.00 per hour



Technical/Support:

  $65.00 per hour

Given the work that has already been prepared as part of the proposed revisions to the Town Code, PDA would propose to have an upset limit of $3,750.00 budgeted to assist  the Town in this effort.  Once that limit has been reached, both the Town and PDA can reevaluate the extent of additional work that might be needed to conclude the text amendment process.  A maximum of 1.5 hours will be charged for travel for attending meetings in the Town.  Mileage rates for travel will be applied as will tolls and lodging,               if required, and will be billed at cost.  Other expenses such as printing, postage and document production will be billed at cost.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring David B. Smith to assist    in reviewing of the current proposals and provide additional guidance on specific open items.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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14.   DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Computer
A. Purchase of One Desk Top Computer
 Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to purchase one Desk Top computer                    

 to be used for tracking GPS.  The purchase will be from Dell in the amount of $950.00.

                    MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve purchasing one Desk              

                    Top computer from Dell in the amount of $950.00.  The Motion was seconded                       

                    by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman     

                    Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

B. Motion to Expend $950.00 from Computer Reserve Account
 Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to expend $950.00 from the Computer   

 Reserve Account #001.878 for the purchase of one Desk Top computer from Dell.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve expending $950.00                    

from the Computer Reserve Account #001.878.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman     

                    Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

15.   RESOLUTION: Use of Meadow Hill South Sewer District Capital Reserve Fund

      
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration for 

approving the draft Resolution authorizing expenditure of $133,165.00 from the             Capital Reserve Fund of the Meadow Hill South Sewer District for reconstruction                       to address inflow and infiltration.  This is subject to permissive referendum.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approving the draft Resolution authorizing expenditure of $133,165.00 from the Capital Reserve Fund of the                Meadow Hill South Sewer District for reconstruction to address inflow and infiltration. 

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

             VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

             Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
16.   ANNOUNCEMENTS

       Councilwoman Greene reported the following:

 -  Welcome to the Wallkill students here this evening.  When the meeting is over,
           please come up so that we can sign off on your agendas.


 -  The Board Members attended the 5th grade Drug Abuse Resistance Education  

(DARE) graduations.  These students were so proud and all receive a certificate.    

Officer Spampinato did a tremendous job.
       Supervisor Piaquadio reported the following:
-  The Town had an outstanding Memorial Day service and parade.   Thank you to the   

   Police Department, Fire Departments and Recreation Department for a great job.
-  I attended the Drug Abuse Resistance Education (DARE) Graduation at Meadow Hill 
   School which was very rewarding.  I purchased a bicycle for part of the program.
       Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:

-  The Memorial Day service was the best attended ceremony ever.  Congressman             

   Sean Patrick Maloney gave a moving speech regarding his father                  

           who was a World War II vet and recently passed away.  There wasn’t a dry eye.

 -  The Memorial Day service and parade were a huge success.

 -  There will be a rabies clinic on Saturday, June 20th from 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.              

           and will be held at the Goodwill Firehouse.  The fee will be $10.00.  There are many    

seniors in the Town that the only friend they have left is their pets and on fixed 

incomes.  Please call the Town Clerk’s office at 564-4554 or Animal Control at                          

561-3344 to pre-register.
-  County Clerk Annie Rabbit warns of a scam in which residents are asked to pay              

   $86.00 to get a copy of their deed.  In reality, deeds are available directly from the 

   County Clerk for approximately $5.00.  These are rip-off artists and please report              

   any call or letter to our Police Department.
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-   The Orange County Board of Elections will need poll workers for this coming                

    election year.  The workers will receive $200.00 per day.  All poll workers will                      

    need to attend a class which is scheduled for Saturday, August 1st here at Town            

    Hall.  This is a great way to meet your neighbors.
 -   My Town Clerk’s office will be open for business on Saturday, August 1st from                 

     9:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m.

-   Sunday, June 14th is Flag Day.  Years ago all newspapers had ads and articles              

    which read “Fly Old Glory Proudly” on Flag Day.   It is a forgotten holiday today              

    and we all should remember this Flag Day as we have the most meaningful,              

    symbolic and beautiful flag!

17.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

       Lew Tittle from Creek Run Road 
       Mr. Tittle asked the Town Board for help with regard to the corner of Woodlawn.
 He expressed concerns regarding his mail box being replaced and now his flower    

 garden has been wrecked.  Supervisor Piaquadio will get together with the Town     

 Police and will take a look regarding the traffic and safety issues. 

       John Casellini from Pilgrim Pipeline
       Mr. Casellini wanted to thank the Town Board for all of the dialogue, correspondence               

       and input between the Town and Pilgrim Pipeline.  The Pilgrim Pipeline looks forward           

       to working and interacting with the Town in the future.
Ann Fisher from Balmville
Mrs. Fisher advised the Town Board that there are currently no speed bumps on Creek Run Road.  She wanted to thank both Supervisor Piaquadio and Councilman Presutti             for attending the Cedar Hill Cemetery ceremony in Middlehope and helping with the   flags.   Supervisor Piaquadio was approached by a 4 or 5 year old young boy who          shook his hand and said “it was an honor to have you here today”.   Mrs. Fisher said        that Supervisor Piaquadio spoke to the young boys from the heart.     
Mrs. Fisher stated that Margaret Gaydos, the Newspaper Columnist, did a phenomenal job interviewing Nick Terwilliger from the Montrose Veteran home.  It would be nice to have a copy of the article sent to Mr. Terwilliger along with a congratulatory letter from the Town thanking him for all of his efforts and service.
     18.   ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town                             Board meeting 8:25 pm.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.



Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

BJM – 6/5/15
